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Minutes
August 10, 2022
Present:

Bob Palumbo

Tamara Hicks

Jared Simpson

 Dan Marshall

Marty Aman Robert Green

Mike Salotto

Dave Adam

Bill Namestnik
Fred Lightfoote
Dave LeClair




Necessarily Absent: Mike Gonzalez, June Pendleton

Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Neil Atkins, Ellen Polimeni, Doug Merrill, Lynn Klotz, Richard Sutherland, Susan Carpenter, Patty Rockwell
The meeting was called to order at 4:34 by Co-chair Lightfoote. 
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the June 1, 2022 minutes. Motion was made by Mayor Palumbo to approve the June 1, 2022 minutes, seconded by Co-chair Green.  Motion carried.

Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. No comments were provided.

Mayor Palumbo reviewed the Treasurer’s Report. Kevin Olvany explained that many of the bills will be reimbursed by a grant. Supervisor Marshall inquired on the parking lot improvements at Ontario Beach Park.  Kevin explained that it solved a parking issue due to the kayak launch.  The grant scope was expanded to include the parking safety improvements and the county will be partially reimbursed with DOS grant funds. Mayor Palumbo made the motion to approve the bills totaling $79,424.13, seconded by Mayor LeClair. Motion carried.
Patty Rockwell of FLCC presented the 2022 Lake Monitoring Contract.  She noted that she presented the results from 2021 in June.  Nothing has changed in the proposed contract and sampling for 2022 has already begun.  FLCC invested in a new probe, which will upgrade profiling data.  The new probe will be able to collect profile data on temperature, dissolved oxygen, conductivity, turbidity and chlorophyll. Kevin noted that the Watershed Council has been working with FLCC on monitoring since 1997 and the data is critical for understanding long term trends.  Motion was made by Co-chair Green to approve the 2022 Lake Monitoring Contract with FLCC, seconded by Dave Adams.  Motion carried.
Kevin discussed the 2022 CFA grant applications submitted.  He noted that he previously asked the municipalities for project ideas.  Two grant applications were submitted.  One is for an ADA-compliant kayak launch at Kershaw/Lagoon Park.  An accessible sidewalk and fishing pier are already in the area, so the project would add a kayak launch.  The kayak launch at Ontario Beach Park provided experience to make this site easier to construct. The second grant application was for an engineering study for the outlet gates.  They are 50+ years old and are made of steel and concrete.  They need to be studied and upgraded before a problem occurs.  The State usually announces grant awards in December.
Kevin provided an update on the 9 Element Plan. We are waiting on Cornell to finalize the model and complete the modeling report.  Some writing has also been completed on the draft 9 Element Plan Addendum. Kevin reminded the Watershed Council that the DEC awards extra points to grant applications with a 9 Element Plan and that modeling was required for the 9 Element Plan. We are learning from and working with neighboring lakes who are also going through the 9E process.  Once the modeling report is complete, we will send it to stakeholders. We do not want to be a bottleneck but do want to make sure stakeholders are receiving verified information. 
Kevin reviewed the status of existing grant projects. He provided a summary slide of the grants and associated funding amounts.  There are $2.4 million in grants and $1.3 million in local match, which translates to a lot of work in the watershed. 
For the DOS Phase II grant, he reviewed the kayak launch and parking improvement project at Ontario Beach Park, the Sucker Brook Morrell Development project, the Sucker Brook CR30 trail project, the South Lake Road soil nails in the Town of Middlesex, and the Stid Hill bank stabilization project in the Town of South Bristol. 
For the DOS Phase III grant, Kevin provided a detailed list of all that has been accomplished in the Naples Creek Floodplain Restoration Project, which had numerous components, many project partners, and many funding sources. 
Kevin then reviewed the Winter Road Maintenance Pilot Program. He noted that the Town of Canandaigua has used the live edge plows and already seen a reduction in salt use.  Mike Salotto has completed background research on this also.  The react blades are broken into 12 sections with springs and are available locally.  The Town of Canandaigua liked them.  The Town of Cuba, who has 13 miles of dirt roads, said they work well on dirt roads as long as the operator knows how to use them. They scrape more efficiently, use less fuel, less wear out, and reduce salt and sand use. Kevin noted the purpose of this grant is to see how well the different systems work and then to expand the program to other municipalities. 
Kevin then reviewed the Source Water Protection grant. He noted that the Watershed Council agreed to allocate some of the funding to a shoreline property and that the Town of Canandaigua Town Board would make a decision on it soon.  He explained that there is still funding available through this grant to protect land areas for water quality purposes.  The program is voluntary. 

Kevin then reviewed the Invasive Species Grant and additional funding sources through FLLOWPA and Ontario County Water Resources Council. 
Kevin reviewed the Manager/Technician Report.  Co-chair Lightfoote commented on Kevin’s ability to act as a conductor on all of these projects. Ellen Polimeni commented that Kevin has played an important role in connecting with elected officials, department heads and planners.  He has provided continuity over the years.  Kevin noted that many people/agencies have veto authority on these partnership projects and that trust needs to be built to create buy-in to the projects.  Kevin stated that if the bond act passes in the fall, there may be more project funding available.  The 9E Plan will be helpful for grant eligibility.  Ellen Polimeni stated that Kevin may need additional help to complete all of the work.  Kevin noted that they may contract out some of the 9E plan writing.  A second person could help with grants.  He will provide a draft budget in October. 
Mayor Palumbo inquired if there are any updates on the boat wash station. Kevin stated he would try to get numbers.

Motion was made by Co-chair Green to accept the grant update and Manager/Technician’s Report, seconded by Supervisor Namestnik.  Motion carried.
There being no other business, motion was made by Co-chair Green to adjourn until October 5, 2022 seconded by Mike Salotto.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting: October 5, 2022 4:30 pm 
Location: Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

